Town of Langdon Cemetery Trustees

Unapproved Minutes of 5/14/13 Meeting

George Whipple, Doug Beach and Gina Beach – Trustees were in attendance as well as Curt Barnes, Sexton.

Tina Christie and Hayes Stagner – Trustees of the Trust were also in attendance.

Meeting called to order 7:35pm

Had in-depth discussion/gained clarity on our request for funds from the Winch Fund and the additional Cemetery monies the Trustees have.  Based on current earnings of the Winch Fund we should be able to submit a request for $500.00 annually.  As for the other fund we can request $1000.00 annually for work to be completed in the Cemeteries.  What we hadn’t understood is that we’re to include these dollars with explanation when we submit our annual budget to the Selectmen.

Hayes and Tina also informed us that Bruce Bellows and the Town of Alstead submit an annual Warrant Article for $1000.00 to cover the cost of repair and cleaning of stones until they’ve gotten the work completed and would then not request these additional funds.

George made a motion to accept the Minutes of the April meeting as submitted, Gina seconded, passed unanimously.

Discussed the work that had been completed at the Lower Cemetery, stone/fence cleaning and up-righting some fallen stones.  This work was accomplished by the Sexton, his employee and the volunteer work of Doug, Gina, Nathan Beach and Rodney Campbell.  Snacks and lunch was graciously supplied by Joan Beach.

Gina to email Fitzwilliam’s Rules and Regulations to George and Curt to review and to hi-light what they feel would be applicable to our Cemeteries.  No need to reinvent the wheel as the saying goes!

We have decided that we will not allow any burials, or purchase of plots in the newest donated section of the Upper Cemetery.   This parcel is located outside of boundary of the white fence in the Upper Cemetery.  To date we still do not have title to that parcel of land.

Curt brought to our attention that people are still discarding empty flower pots and trash over the back fence in the Lower Cemetery which is private property.  We discussed possible signage; we won’t provide trash receptacles as they will become dumping stations to passersby.  We remain undecided as to how to resolve this problem.  

Curt also brought to our attention that the old mower had issues, Doug volunteered that 

Aebi New England, LLC would go down and diagnose and fix the mower at no charge to the Town.

Gina made a motion to adjourn at 8:45pm, George seconded, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted:

Gina Beach

